
 

SECURITY LABEL: OFFICIAL 

Adoption of Citywide amendment – Inner-City Affordability Initiative (Car parking) 

At its meeting on 4 March 2025, Brisbane City Council adopted a tailored amendment to 
Brisbane City Plan 2014 (Citywide amendment – Inner-city Affordability Initiative (Car parking)). 
The amendment applies to parts of Albion, Auchenflower, Bowen Hills, Dutton Park, East 
Brisbane, Fortitude Valley, Hamilton, Herston, Highgate Hill, Kangaroo Point, Milton, New Farm, 
Newstead, Spring Hill, South Brisbane, Teneriffe, Toowong, West End and Woolloongabba and 
will commence on 14 March 2025.  

The purpose and general effect of the amendment is to change the City core and City frame 
parking area boundaries within Figure a of the Transport, access, parking and servicing code to 
include additional inner-city suburbs with easy access to high-frequency public transport and 
active transport infrastructure. Special car parking rates apply to new development within the 
changed City core and City frame parking area boundaries.  

Copies of the amendment are available for inspection and purchase from the Brisbane City 
Council Library and Customer Service Centre, Level 1, North Quay Podium, Brisbane Square, 
266 George Street, Brisbane. The amendment can also be viewed by searching for ‘Inner-City 
Affordability Initiative’ at www.brisbane.qld.gov.au. For further information about the 
amendment phone Council’s City Plan Policy team on (07) 3403 8888 or email 
Strategic.Planning@brisbane.qld.gov.au. 

Kerrie Freeman, Chief Executive Officer 


